
Kōpara Hub Term 2 
Rooms 5, 6, 7, 8, 9A, 11 and 12 
 
Term 2 has been a busy one for Kōpara Hub. 
 
The teachers have been completing their BSLA Structured Literacy training and all students 
have been working hard on their phonics, small group reading lessons and vocabulary 
building through stories. 
 

 
 
 
We are also well underway with the new Maths curriculum and have been using our new 
workbooks to support the programme. Next term the children will get a new workbook 
and the old one will go home after learning conversations so it can be used at home. Not 
all pages are completed in class so there will be plenty of things that can be done. 
 

 
 
 



Each class has been working on learning their pepeha and have been practicing it in class. 
They are all displayed beautifully in the classrooms.  

 
 

Inquiry 
This term we have been learning about the Seasons and Weather (Tāwhirimātea). 
Some classes started to look at the Water Cycle and learned some big words like 
evaporation, condensation and precipitation.  



Next term our focus will be on Rūamoko and finding out about volcanoes and 
earthquakes.  
 

 
 

Matariki 
This is always a lovely time for classes and whanau to come together and this year 
we started at 7am with waiata and karakia. After breakfast everyone went to 
different classes to do Matariki activities. There were so many great art and craft 
activities as well as baking and an exciting  football tournament. The afternoon was 
an opportunity to reflect and rest after a busy day. 

 
 
 



Library Opening 
We had a fun day dressing up as book characters for our library opening and all the 
classes are enjoying spending time in the new library.  
 

 
 
 
 


